Dear Parents/Guardians,



                            September 5, 2014
Well, we made it through the first 4 days of school and the children did great! Although, I’m sure they’re glad that they get to sleep in tomorrow.  This week you child was busy learning the rules, routines, and schedule for the year ahead.  They have become acquainted with their new room, teacher, and materials.  I am sure that you and your child are eagerly looking forward to all that he/she will learn this year.  Your interest, encouragement, support, love and physical care (proper nutrition and adequate sleep) will play an important part in your child’s learning.  I have taken this opportunity to highlight some questions that are commonly asked.

Website- Exciting News!!  I do have a class website that you can visit.  If you go to our school website www.wittbirn.k12.wi.us and search the Staff Directory for my name (Mary King) you can then click the link to my website.  On the website you will find our weekly newsletters, homework, calendar of events (field trips, class parties, assemblies, etc), and lots of other fun things!!  If you ever lose a note or are looking for some quick information, you can always check the website first!!  If you don’t find what you’re looking for, please contact me.

Show & Share – Show & Share is a good speaking skills opportunity that with guidance can enrich our classroom learning.  It is voluntary, but strongly encouraged.  This doesn’t mean your child needs to bring in an item once a week.  Telling about a family event or experience tells us something about your child we might not otherwise learn.  Two or more sentences or details about the experience or item should be practiced and discussed.  Practicing good language habits, like conveying interesting facts in complete sentences may improve your child’s written language skills, too!  Show & Share items that tie in with what we’re studying would be of great value to us.  All Show & Share items will remain in the child’s backpack until it is time to share.  Please don’t let your child bring in toys or other distracting things to school on days that aren’t his/her Show & Share day.  The following is our schedule for Show & Share.  Please help your child remember which day is his/hers for sharing.  We will be doing Show & Share at the end of the day this year, so if you want to bring in something special please plan accordingly.  If you forget, this schedule is also posted on the website!!

Monday:  Mason, Jonas, Ava & Nicholas


Tuesday:  Autom, Robert, Saige & Elizabeth


Wednesday:  Mark, Flor, Kaylee & Eddie


Thursday:  Sadie, Alberto, Alyssa & Isabella
Friday:  Dante, Laura, Devin & Kaden
Newsletters – A newsletter will be sent home weekly with your child to keep you up-to-date on the activities in our room.  It will inform you of important dates, events, special classroom projects and what the current units of study are.  This will also be posted on my website.

Birthdays – On your child’s birthday, he/she may bring a treat for the class.  For those students with a summer birthday we can celebrate his/her half birthday (I will send a reminder).  Please do not send birthday party invitations to be passed out at school unless you’re inviting the entire class.  This eliminates hurt feelings among our classroom family.  You can also find birthdays/half birthdays on our calendar of events on the website.

Assignment Notebook - Each night your child will write a reflection sentence in his/her student handbook.  Please take the time to read through this with him/her and then initial it, so I know that you have seen it.  If your child comes to school with it initialed, he/she will receive a stamp.  I will occasionally reward students with a piece of candy if their notebook is completely filled in and signed by you.  I also use this as a communication tool with parents.  It’s an easy way for me to write a quick note to you and you can use it for quick notes as well.  

Behavior Chart – I do have a behavior chart in my classroom.  It has 7 different colors.  Everyday each child will start out on green “ready to learn”.  This color is in the middle of the chart.  If your child shows good behavior throughout the day he/she may move up on the chart.  The categories above green are as follows:  yellow - “Good Day”, orange - “Great Job”, red - “Outstanding”.  If your child makes it up to “Outstanding,” he/she will be rewarded with a “charger buck.”  If your child shows poor behavior throughout the day he/she will have to move down on the chart.  The levels below green are as follows:  blue - “Think About It,” purple - “Teacher’s Choice,” and pink - “Parent Contact.”  If your child ends up in blue this is just a warning.  If your child ends up in purple he/she will have to spend recess time in the classroom.  If your child ends up in pink there will be communication to you either by phone, letter, or a note in the student handbook.  The good news about this behavior chart is your child can move back up!!  Maybe he/she was having a bad morning and ended up in yellow or orange.  If effort is shown in the afternoon, he/she will be able to move back up on the chart!! 
Snack – I know last year snack was provided for the whole class.  This year your child needs to bring in his/her own snack each day.  It should be something healthy that he/she can finish within 15 minutes.  Our snack will be in the afternoon and your child will have the option to take milk with the snack.  If your child forgets a snack I do have crackers in the classroom as a back-up, but please try to remember one!! 

Special Classes – Monday:  Gym with Mrs. Easker.  Tuesday:  Music with Mrs. Rougeot.  Wednesday:  Gym with Mrs. Easker. Thursday:  Music with Mrs. Rougeot. Friday:  Art with Mr. Helgestad, Computers with Mrs. King, and Guidance with Mrs. Hess/Library with Mrs. Martin are alternated every other week.  Please make sure your child has tennis shoes for gym class. This schedule is attached to the newsletter and will also be posted on my website.  It may be helpful to look at when scheduling appointments trying not to miss the morning academic classes.  
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to call me at school - 253-2221, e-mail me at mking@wittbirn.k12.wi.us, or send a note. And remember… you can always check the website!!! (
Sincerely,

Mrs. King
